McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

From:

Jaye Hargrove <jaye@nb.sympatico.ca>

Sent:

Friday, December 19, 2014 9:15 AM

To:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Cc:

Noel, Mark (ASD-W-DEC); Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W); Kilfoil, Alma (HorizonNB)

Subject:

RE: Bath Middle School, December 11th Meeting

Thank you for your response David.

It is sometimes difficult to respond to only numbers and formulas.

Happy Holidays to you and yours,

Jaye Hargrove

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W) [mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca]

Sent: December-18-14 8:45 AM **To:** jaye@nb.sympatico.ca

Cc: Noel, Mark (ASD-W-DEC); Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W) **Subject:** FW: Bath Middle School, December 11th Meeting

Hello Jaye,

Thanks for sending in your questions/comments.

While the Step Ahead program running out of Bath Middle certainly is a flagship program, the numbers are not counted in the enrolment figures as they are not "funded" students. The Province provides its funding to districts based on student enrolment. There is a formula for dollars and staff that get awarded to the districts and it is linked to the number of students enrolled in the K-12 grades. The Province has not expanded this funding model to early childhood years, although the expansion has occurred and indeed we are under the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development.

The French Immersion factor is also one that gets looked at regularly. There needs to be numbers to sustain the program and we don't have those numbers to do it in more than one school in the area. I had mentioned that I will prepare a document that shows the FI numbers and post it to the website.

Thanks, again, for sharing your comments. I will print this message and add it to the sustainability study report for the DEC.

David McT

David McTimoney Superintendent - Anglophone West School District 1135 Prospect Street Fredericton, NB E3B 3B9

david.mctimoney@gnb.ca 506-444-4034

www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca

From: Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W)

Sent: Wednesday, December 17, 2014 5:29 PM

To: Jaye Hargrove

Subject: RE: Bath Middle School, December 11th Meeting

Good afternoon Ms. Hargrove and thank you for your comments on Anglophone West School District Sustainability website. I will forward your comments along to Mr. McTimoney, Superintendent of ASD-W, as well as, the District Education Council.

Again, thank you!

Carol Clark-Caterini
Executive Assistant to the Superintendent
and Secretary to the District Education Council
(506) 444-4034 (direct) (506) 444-5264 (fax)
carol.clark-caterini@gnb.ca
Office of the Superintendent, Anglophone West School District
1135 Prospect Street, Fredericton, NB E3B 3B9
(506) 453-5454 (local) 1-888-388-4455 (toll free)
www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca (website)

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this e-mail may contain confidential or privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify me immediately. And if you are not the intended recipient, you are not to use, disclose, distribute, copy, print or rely on this e-mail, and should promptly delete this e-mail from your entire computer system. AVIS DE CONFIDENTIALITÉ: Cette communication électronique et toute pièce jointe peuvent contenir de l'information de nature privilégiée ou confidentielle. Si vous n'êtes pas le destinataire visé, veuillez me l'indiquer immédiatement et prendre avis que toute divulgation, distribution, reproduction, impression ou mesure fondée sur l'information qui y est contenue est expressément interdite et que vous devez supprimer cette information de votre ordinateur.

From: Jaye Hargrove [mailto:jaye@nb.sympatico.ca]

Sent: Friday, December 12, 2014 10:41 AM

To: (ASD-W) Sustainability Contact **Cc:** Kilfoil, Alma (HorizonNB)

Subject: Bath Middle Shool, December 11th Meeting

Good Morning,

I attended last night's first meeting in the sustainability study process for the Bath Middle School. It was well attended. Alma Kilfoil, a founding Board Member of the Early Childhood Development 'Step Ahead' program at the Bath Middle School, spoke.

She asked if our flagship program's student numbers might be added to the 44-student number. They share the building. I couldn't help but notice the Gov't of NB Dept. of Education has proudly added 'Early Childhood Development' to their name.

We were one of four model schools chosen in NB and Atlantic Canada to initiate this wonderful program. Bath's banner success story and continuing excellence suggests the possibility of expanding the Early Childhood program at Bath Middle School.

Also, our catchment area was addressed. It was suggested we might adjust our student numbers easily through bussing. French immersion students from Bath have added greatly to fatten up the Florenceville-Bristol middle school numbers. This could easily be rebalanced through infusing more French into the Bath programs.

Finally, the Bath Middle School is so widely and well used that it has become a Community Centre. Emily, a Florenceville-Bristol Elementary School Teacher said to me recently "It's never a good idea to close a school".

Respectfully,

Jaye Hargrove Bath High School, Class of '75